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February 1, 2024

Nestor Eduardo Almeida
Physician’s and Surgeon’s Certificate No. C193602
Case No. 800-2024-104817

Public Letter of Reprimand

Pursuant to the provisioné of California Business and Professions Code section 2221.05, the
Medical Board of California (Board) hereby issues you this Public Letter of Reprimand (PLR).

The Board received information from National Mediéal Care, Inc. that on March 22, 2017, you
voluntarily resigned from the medical staff while under investigation for your conduct.

The Board received information from Sevier Valley Hospital that on June 9, 2021, you were
placed on an investigative suspension after having been alleged to have shared your
electronic medical record login credentials with an uncredentialed provider.

The Board received information from Utah Valley Hospital that on August 24, 2022, your
medical staff membership and clinical privileges were revoked for sharing your medical
record login credentials with an uncredentialed provider to see patients without you and chart
those encounters as if you had drafted them.

The Board received information from Orem Community Hospital that on August 24, 2022,
your medical staff membership and clinical privileges were revoked for sharing your medical
record login credentials with an uncredentialed provider to see patients without you and chart
those encounters as if you had drafted them.

The Board received information from American Fork Hospital that on August 24, 2022, your
medical staff membership and clinical privileges were revoked for sharing your medical
record login credentials with an uncredentialed provider to see patients without you and chart
those encounters as if you had drafted them.

The Board received information from the Maryland Board of Physicians that on November 13,
2023, they entered into a Consent Order with you for unprofessional conduct in the practice
of medicine based upon the sharing of electronic medical record login credentials and the
loss of staff membership and clinical privileges at Sevier Valley, Utah Valley, Orem
Community, and American Fork Hospitals. Currently you hold an active medical license in the
state of Maryland, which will expire on September 30, 2024, if not renewed. A copy of the
Maryland Board of Physicians Consent Order is attached hereto as Exhibit A.

The conduct and disciplinary actions described above constitute grounds for issuance of this
'PLR under Business and Professions Code sections 480(a)(2), 2234, and 2305.



Sincerely,

Marina O’'Connor
Deputy Director



